BURTON TOWNSHIP 
McHenry County, Illinois

NOVEMBER 10, 2015
BURTON TOWNSHIP REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Supervisor Jones called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 10, 2015 in the Burton Township Hall, Spring Grove, IL.
Roll call present: Supervisor Jones, Clerk Shetsky, Road Commissioner Sutton, Trustees; Eileen Miller, Merrilee Anhalt, John Flood , Dennis Riechert and Assessor Jessica Hubert.
Guest: Ted Trzaskowski, Mike Miller and Trish Miller 
Supervisor Jones led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
The minutes of the regular meeting held on October 13, 2015 were read. Trustee Eileen Miller made a motion to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Trustee Merrilee Anhalt. The accounts payable were presented for payment for the various funds, they were audited, initialed and ordered paid.
Accounts Payable
Township Supervisor:

Assessor Jessica Huber

             $1,887.19 

Road Comm. Dan Sutton

$1,572.00

Supervisor Sam Jones

             $1,048.00

Clerk April Shetsky


$393.00

Trustee Eileen Miller                                $79.74

Trustee John Flood                                  $79.74

Trustee Merrilee Anhalt


$79.74


Trustee Dennis Riechert                          $79.74

Verizon (Town Cell Phones)                    $155.89

ComEd



             $31.67

NICOR




$52.84

Dam, Snell & Taveirne

             $310.00

Mediacom (Town phone $ Internet)         $83.18   
Gander Mountain Farm (15GA05931)     $245.00

Road & Bridge:


Dave Zimmer (Rent/Utilities)

$900.00      

ComEd (Street Lights)

             $475.32

ComEd (street lights-Shop)                     $65.33

Waste Management     

             $118.46
             Nicor Gas                                                 $35.67
             Cell Phone (Highway Phone)
             $58.00

Menards Fox Lake (Cold Patch)              $365.64

Bennys Service (Truck Inspection)          $70.00

Avalon (Fuel)                                           $1,836.76  
             Village of Spring Grove (Sunset Road)   $42,000.00

Mid State Equipment (Parts)                   $22.16
Payroll:

Steve Shetsky (Gross) Wages                $1,242.00

Bryan Miller (Gross) Wages                    $   880.00
Supervisors Report
· On November 4th, 2015 Sam, Jessica and Chief Assessor; Bob Ross held a meeting at the Richmond High School to answer questions regarding the increases in the Property taxes. Bob Ross defended himself and Jessica during a very heated conversation over the increases in taxes. 
Because of favorable reassessments in the 2011 quadrillion year when the housing market dropped, homes were assessed according to the market. The harsh reality hit when the numbers were correctly updated in 2015 by the current Assessor just doing her job.
Many residents, who were affected by the large increases, were very upset. Unfortunately, they do not understand that they were under assessed for four years; leaving the burden on the other residents who were assessed properly and  those who may have been over assessed to pick up the shortage of the under assessments.
· Sam passed out the Levy information to be reviewed by the board; to be voted on at the December 08, 2015 meeting. The Town Levy amount requested is $155,643.00 which is a 2 % increase from the previous year and the Road Levy amount requested is $217,575.00 making it a 3 % increase from last year.
This requested increase does not mean we will receive this percentage form the county. 
Road Commissioners Report
· They have been cutting back trees and clearing brush on roadways, 
They have also been repairing potholes in the roads where needed and preparing for the winter season.
Assessors Report:

· There were 181 phone inquiries from homeowner’s and appraiser’s.
She received over 100 emails regarding their assessments. 
There were 3 permits and 7 Sales.
· Jessica apologized for not being more prepared for the meeting regarding the Increased 

taxes. She was told Bob Ross would be speaking. 


Jessica is curious as to why no resident ever inquired about their taxes when the system

wasn’t working and now that it is, they are and they are very upset.
For every $10,000 the value is under assessed, it is costing other tax payers $1,100.00.

All residents saw a different percentage, either higher or lower; those whose assessments were to low, received the higher percent of change.
· Sales ratio studies can be determined by dividing the assessed value into the sale price.

According to the law, this should be at 33%, which in 2014 they were found to be in the high 20% range. After the 2015 assessments were completed, they are now between 30 and 33%. 

In reality, if the assessor cut the assessments by 50%, the tax rate would double again because of the guaranteed levies.

The residents should be fighting the budgets, not the assessment process.

Clerks Report:
· There is no report at this time.
Trustees Report:
· There is not report at this time.
New Business:

· There is no report at this time.
Old Business:
· There is no report at this time.
Public Comments

Mr. Traskowski thanked Jessica for teaching him how to use the multiplier which helped him to understand his taxes.

He also apologized to Jessica on behalf of the disgruntled residents who attended the meeting.

Adjournment of Regular Meeting:
A motion was made by Trustee: Dennis Riechert to adjourn the meeting at 7:34 p.m. it was seconded by Trustee John Flood, voice vote all ayes, motion carried.
April Shetsky
Burton Township Clerk

